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New progress 
● Temporary protection is installed at the perimeter of the 

new commercial building allowing construction to 
continue on the building interior. 

● Roofing is nearing completion. 
● Cast-in-place concrete bents are complete at column 

lines P5 and P6. 
● Foundation work has begun for the new Non-Intrusive 

Inspection building 
● Inspection booth foundation work has begun for the first 

three dual use lanes to the east of the new commercial 
building. 

● Interior masonry and metal studs are near completion for 
the office areas. 

● Equipment pads have been poured in the emergency 
generator room. 

● Wetlands mitigation site work is complete and the five 
year monitoring period has commenced. 

 

 
A view looking northwest at the new commercial building and overhead 
parking deck structure  construction. (​Courtesy of Revette Studio) 

Look ahead 
● The emergency generator is 

scheduled to be delivered on 
December 19. 

● Roofing is expected to be complete 
by January. 

● Precast concrete double tee 
fabrication has begun. Installation 
will begin and continue through the 
winter months. 

● Interior mechanical rough in will be 
ongoing. 

Project facts 
● Scope:​ Facility-wide modernization 

and expansion 
● Cost:​ $215 million 
● Congressional appropriations: 

Phase One funding appropriated in 
fiscal year 2016 budget​. Phase Two 
funding appropriated in fiscal year 
2018 in the amount of approximately 
$133 million. 

● Contract:​ Awarded in June 2017 to 
Northland/Cianbro Joint Venture 

Advisories 
Access to Deringer Road is shifted to 
the south along the I-81 southbound 
on ramp. 
 
The weather in this area can be 
dangerous for drivers.  Please drive 
carefully and pay attention to 
construction signage and 
maintenance vehicles. 
 

 
A view looking north inside the new commercial 
building warehouse.  (​Courtesy of Revette 
Studio) 

Project estimated timeline 
● October 2019​ - Substantial completion 

of commercial building 
● November 2019 ​- Operations to begin 

in new commercial building and 
inspection lanes 

● January 2020​ - Substantial completion 
of Phase One 

● August 2022​ - Substantial completion 
of Phase Two 

● September 2022​ - Contract completion 

For more information 
Andrew Woodring, GSA Project 
Manager 
Andrew.Woodring@gsa.gov 
315-448-0928 
gsa.gov/alexbaylpoe 
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